STOCKHOLDER PROPOSALS AND DIRECTOR NOMINATIONS
FOR 2010 MEETING

Our annual meeting of stockholders is generally held the third Tuesday in April.
Assuming our 2010 annual meeting is held on that date, we must receive notice of your
intention to introduce a nomination for director or other item of business at that meeting by
January 20, 2010. This notice must be received by the Corporate Secretary of Whirlpool
personally or by registered or certified mail and satisfy the procedures set forth in Whirlpool’s
By-laws. In addition, any proposal that you intend to have us include in a proxy statement for
the annual meeting of stockholders in 2010 must be received by us by November 11, 2009,
and must otherwise comply with the Securities and Exchange Commission’s rules, in order to
be eligible for inclusion in the proxy statement and proxy form relating to this meeting.

ITEM 1 - DIRECTORS AND NOMINEES FOR ELECTION AS DIRECTORS

We currently have 12 directors on the Board. The directors are divided into three
classes, with each class serving for a three-year period. The stockholders elect approximately
one-third of the Board each year. The Board recommends a vote FOR the election of each of
the directors nominated below.

Nominees for a term to expire in 2012

GARY T. DICAMILLO, 58, President and Chief Executive Officer of
RADIA International (professional staffing services). Whirlpool director
since 1997 and director of 3Com Corporation and The Sheridan Group, Inc.

KATHLEEN J. HEMPEL, 58, former Vice Chairman and Chief Financial
Officer of Fort Howard Corporation (paper mills; retired 1997). Whirlpool
director since 1994 and director of Oshkosh Corporation.

MICHAEL A. TODMAN, 51, President, Whirlpool North America.
Whirlpool director since 2006 and director of Newell Rubbermaid Inc.






